
On Jul 6, 2016, at 1:35 PM, Wieman, Seth <swieman@caltech.edu> wrote: 

 
Hello Jennifer, 

Attached are a few diagrams related to the question of whether the PTF shutter, if used for WaSP 
between the Wynne corrector and WaSP dewar, might occult rays passing through the Wynne corrector 
that would otherwise reach the detector. 

Some key pieces of information suggesting that such occulting will not be a problem are that the 
rectangular opening of the PTF shutter was measured to be about 7in x 9.5in (assuming it’s fully 
retracted), which is larger in both dimensions than the 6.86 clear diameter of the final Wynne optic. 
Furthermore, in the axial direction the PTF shutter would be located in a region where rays passing 
through the Wynne optic are converging towards focus on their approach to the WasP detector array, 
which results in yet further clearance between the shutter opening and rays directed toward the 
detector. 

The attached diagrams show the clearance in more detail but also show that the space available for the 
shutter in the region between the WaSP Dewar and the Wynne corrector is limited. The LFC filter wheel 
mechanism must also fit in this space. A detailed CAD model of the filter wheel with good fidelity could 
provide a better indication of whether there is enough space to accommodate both. As you mentioned, 
further separating the dewar from the Wynne corrector could increase the available space if necessary 
as long as the resulting shift of the detector array surfaces relative to the focal plane is acceptable. 

The paper (Wynne, 1967) on the Wynne corrector is also attached with corrector lens parameters 
matching those used in the Zemax models to produce the ray bundles shown in the slides. 

Seth 

<ao-6-7-1227.pdf><WaSP with PTF shutter.pdf> 
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